Richard Williams <richard.williams@]acity.org>

Fwd: OPPOSITION to CA Senate Bill 827 and recently proposed Amendments (SB
827)

sharon.dickinson@lacity.org <sharon.dickinson@]lacity.org> Tue, Apr 17, 2018 at 9:03 AM
To: Richard Williams <richard.williams@lacity.org>

On Friday, April 13, 2018 at 3:41:48 PM UTC-7, Jennifer Grega wrote:
Dear Assembly member Bloom, and Members of the California Senate Committee on Transportation
and Housing (cc staff):

As | in Holly Mitchell's district, | have already been in contact with her office concerning SB 827. | am
writing to each of you to further go on the record and urge you to oppose this bill.

SB 827 removes all existing zoning, planning, and land use regulations statewide in residential neighborhoods within
OVERLY broadly defined so-called "transit rich zones." The bill requires no new infrastructure to serve the growth it
proposes, while allowing unfettered “free market” development to destroy our common spaces and what is left of our
affordable and sustainable neighborhoods. Neither does this approach address, much less solve, any part of the housing
and homeless crisis that affects all of us.

SB 827’s arbitrary state infringement into local land use and planning policy would wreak havoc on city
infrastructure, affordability, diversity, and the environment (the Sierra Club opposes this bill). It shuts
out public participation in land use decisions; renders moot the City’s current efforts to update
Community Plans and a General Plan, and would actually work against some of our local initiatives to
create more affordable housing.

Allowing the State to dictate policy in such a heavy handed way, will destroy the character and livability
of Los Angeles as developers get to decide how growth will take shape in our residential
neighborhoods. There are proposals currently in discussion in our city government that allows more
development of market rate housing without destroying the fabric of our city, but these solutions would
instantly be pushed aside by SB 827. Successful, informed, and rational planning is a
complicated process and this overreaching, exclusionary bill flies in the face of all reason. SB
827 is seriously flawed and needs to be withdrawn without delay.

Sincerely,
Jennifer Grega
1238 S. Spaulding Avenue, Los Angeles 90019



